
Project Update: October 2019 

The fieldwork to find the monkeys started later this semester due to heavy rain this year 
that lasted longer than usual for the season. Therefore, this phase of collection should 
last longer than planned in the project, with the deadline March 2020. 

I'm sending the photos of monkeys we found in Caatinga in September 2019. In 
October 2019, the fragments I visited I could prove their occupation with vocalisations 
heard but I was not able to take pictures. And this week I will visit the November 
fragments. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


